
FEBRUARY 2020 LOCO NEWS

Next Meeting: Tuesday, Feb. 11th, 7:00 pm 
CARLISLE VISITOR CENTER 

Refreshments: Barb Enos, Ann Hauser, Ann Davies 

LOCO LESSON BEGINS AT 5:30 PM

IT’S MOVIE NIGHT! 
WEAVE A GOOD RUG, with Tom Knisely 

And of course, show and tell! 

LOCO LESSON 
OH THOSE BEAUTIFUL TOTE BAGS BY CHRIS BRUCE 

LESSON BEGINS AT 5:30PM 

Introducing “ASK LOCA”  
LOCO’s mascot sheep, named Loca, is interested in helping answer basic fiber arts questions.  If you have a 
question, email it to our Newsletter Chair, Gina Talandis.  Loca, and a host of her minions at the guild, will do 
their best to have an answer for you in the next issue of our newsletter.  Or, she will guide you to resources 
that will help you.  

Dear Loca,  
 What is the best fiber to use for weaving towels?    
          Signed, Kitchen Makeover 
Dear Kitchen Makeover, 
 Cotton, Cottolin or Linen would be my suggestions.  
Size or weight of yarn depends on your preference.  3/2 will give you a bulkier towel and a 10/2 or 16/2 will 
give you a thinner towel.  8/4 or 8/2 cotton warp with a cotton boucle cotton weft will work.  Be sure to ask 
the weaver what materials they used at what epi when you see towels at a meeting Show and Tell.   

Dear Loca,  
          I really want to learn to use a drop spindle to impress friends and family, and have a portable fiber 
craft to carry around with me.  I spend more time dropping my drop spindle than spinning with it.  What can I 
do?   Signed,  All Thumbs 

Dear All Thumbs,  
 You need a teacher.  One way is to ask someone at the guild to show you.  You could ask for a LOCO 
lesson on drop spindling, but that might take a few months.   Right off the bat, you could watch a video 
called “RESPECT THE SPINDLE”, by Abby Franquemont.  It is part of the guild library.  I am not sure where 
you can purchase one at this time.  Good luck! 
  



February, 2020
President Perspective

Thank you to all who participated in our January Brainstorming Session.  Reflections 
were much appreciated and new ideas were generated.  Committees received their ideas 
and hopefully we will incorporate them into this year.

Meetings:  Quite a few people were happy with how we are trying to streamline the 
business meeting.  We always want more time to socialize and let’s do something about 
name tags!  

Challenge:  Every year we get more and more ideas and get more and more 
sophisticated with the challenge.  We have TWO challenges this year!  One is a lengthy 
challenge - a chain reaction.  More info. to follow.  Our second challenge is a mini challenge 
which you can do more than once.  Again, more info. to follow.  Hope I whetted your appetite.

Fair:  I sent an email to Judy Pickworth regarding changes we would like to make to 
our fair entries.  I then talked to her briefly and she is very receptive to changes, but had 
some questions and clarifications.  She will take care of the weaving trophy, but there are no 
trophies in the Hobby barn, so spinners will get a larger premium like we did last year.  Again, 
more info. to follow.  At at the Jan. meeting we had pros and cons regarding what to do with 
the trophy.  So, here is a way we can please everyone;  if you win the trophy you may keep it 
or “sell” it back to the guild for the amount it would cost to purchase one for the following 
year.  How does that sound? 

Spin In: - Our LOCO Spin In is Saturday, March 21, 2020.  We have the whole Betsy 
Mandarin Gallery so we are going to add a Kitchen Sink Dye Batt area.  The program 
committee will explain how members can help.  There is also a possibility of a Gallery 
Display in the south gallery - A LOCO Spinners and Weavers Guild Pop-Up Fiber 
Exhibition.  I am working with Tirzah at FAVA on this exhibition.  Watch for more information 
on that.  

Pot Lucks:  Everyone loves a pot luck.  “Keep the yummy food coming!”  Suggestions 
were to have labels for the food ingredients; include some of the recipes, game to play, and 
name tags for members. Our pot lucks are in May and December.

Let’s make this the BEST year for LOCO.

See you in February!

Barb Enos

Quotes from LOCO Members:    What brings YOU to a LOCO meeting? 
 Learn about weaving; social time lots of knowledge shared;  learning something new at each 
meeting; networking; opportunities for workshops; to be inspired; appreciating; love; being involved; 
the people; friendship; spending time with like-minded crafts people; learning about anything fiber, 
and last - my car!!



January 2020 minutes

President Barb Enos called the January 2020 Organizational Meeting to order at 7:04 
with 26 members present.
Motion 2020-1
Jean O moved and Irena T seconded to accept December 2019 minutes as 
published, motion passed.
Committee reports were made, demonstration dates are set, and Gina emailed an 
updated library resource list.
Treasurer Missy displayed past, present and a future budget plans. 
Motion 2020-2
Jean C moved and Margret H seconded to accept the budget as amended, 
motion passed.
New Business Barb explained and discussion was held on additional spinning and 
weaving categories and trophies to be added to this years county fair.
Show and Tell
Nancy Page:  Hand Hooked sunflowers, fiber for international scarf challenge
Barb Enos:  2 tencel scarves, 3 cotton overshot towels
Missy Merrill:  Breeds from around the world sample book
Jean Olenbusch:  woven color gamp framed in black
Chris Bruce:  tote bags, old project found

Meeting adjourned after Brainstorming Sessions and discussion of ideas at 8:44.

MILL HOLLOW JAN 2020 DEMO



LOCO 2020 Mini Challenge

Organize Your Stash - A Before and After Challenge
Inspired to clean your stash?  LOCO’s Mini-Challenge this year is an Organize Your Stash 
personal challenge.

Take a “before” photo of a room, closet,  corner of a room or even a drawer.  Organize the 
space and then take an “after” photo.  Bring the photo to any guild meeting and the guild 
will display all the photos.

Need help with photos?  Take the photos to a local one hour photo spot (Drug Mart, 
Walgreens, Walmart are some places that can develop your photos)  Or text or email them 
to Barb Enos and she will develop them for you.  (440-934-1976 or benos@oberlin.net)

Maybe YOUR project will inspire someone else to organize their stash.
Challenge is ongoing all year!

Have fun!

BEFORE AFTER

LOCO Spinners and Weavers Guild Pop-Up Fiber Exhibition 

We have been given the opportunity to hang an exhibit this March at FAVA in 
Oberlin, in one of the galleries to show off what the  

LOCO Spinning and Weaving Guild can do.   
This will coincide with our March Spin-In. Please start thinking about what 
woven, spun or fiber creation you would like to hang in the gallery.  Time is 
short, we ask that you bring your piece to the March 10th, 2020 meeting.   

Other times to bring in your creations and more details will be announced soon. 

mailto:benos@oberlin.net
mailto:benos@oberlin.net


LOCO 2020 - 2021 Challenge

Chain Reaction Collaboration

	 A chain reaction is a sequence of events where one event leads to another.   
LOCO Spinners and Weavers challenge this year is a sequence of finished projects. 

                  One inspiration leads to another.      But, itÕs a secret.  

Five members will be grouped together to form a chain.  The first member will create a project based 
on a secret inspirational photo.  The project will be passed to member number two as inspiration to 
create his/her own project. Members three, four and five will receive a project in the same fashion.  
Member number five will eventually share with member one.  (NOTE:  Keep the project you received 
and bring it to the May, 2021 Pot Luck Dinner.)  Keep your project a secret.  Only the person 
receiving your project in the chain will see it.  Don’t share at show and tell.   

Projects can be anything that inspires you; woven, spun, knitted, crocheted, beaded, felted, quilted 
or other crafted item.  

Each member will have three months to create a project inspired by the piece received.   

LOCO’s challenge will start in February and end in May of 2021.  All five projects will be brought to 
our May 2021 Potluck Dinner.   

Be inspired!  Be creative!  Be part of a Collaboration Challenge!  But, keep it a secret.  
Member 1:  Receive inspiration project in February, 2020  
Member 2:  Receive inspiration project in May, 2020
Member 3:  Receive inspiration project in August, 2020
Member 4:  Receive inspiration project in November, 2020
Member 5:  Receive inspiration project in February, 2021

Sign up at our February, 2020 meeting.  A chart will be available for you to pick a date.
Can’t wait to complete the challenge?  Sign up twice and complete two projects!  An early date and 
later date.

YOU MUST SIGN UP BY OUR MARCH, 2020 MEETING.  
IF YOU CANNOT ATTEND MEETING, EMAIL, TEXT OR CALL TO BE PLACED IN A GROUP.

CALL, TEXT or EMAIL President Barb Enos to sign up if not attending Feb. meeting.  
440-935-1976
benos@oberlin.net

mailto:benos@oberlin.net
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March 3-21/Sat LOCO Spin-In FAVA in Oberlin 10a-4p See flyer for details.

April *4-25/Sat Mill Hollow Herb Fair Vermillion River 
Reservation

10a-4p Limited Space(4 spinners & 1 weaver)

April *4-26/Sun Mill Hollow Herb Fair Vermillion River 
Reservation

Noon-4p Limited Space(4 spinners & 1 weaver)

May *5-21/Thur Lake Ridge Academy 
Pioneer Day

North Ridgeville 8:30a-1:30p Looking for a Weaver, Spinner, Dyer-IN 
COSTUME

June 6-20/Sat Juneteenth Oberlin 10a-6p Pioneer costume acceptable but not 
required.

July *7-18/Sat Family Day Lorain Historial Society/
Lorain

11a-2p Last yr Þrst time/not sure if they're doing it 
again. Set up 9:30a-10:45a.

Aug 8-7/Fri Medina County Fair Demo Medina County Fair Demo9a-3p Fair Dates Aug 3-9

Aug 8-13/Thur Cuyahoga County Fair 
Demo

Cuyahoga County Fair 
Demo

11a-4p Fair Dates Aug 11-16

Aug 8-14/Fri Cuyahoga County Fair 
Demo

Cuyahoga County Fair 
Demo

6p-9p

Aug 8-30/Sun Lorain County Fair Demo Lorain County Fair Demo 9a-3p Fair Dates Aug 23-30

Sept *9-15/Tues Pioneer Experience Vermillion River 
Reservation

9:30 a-1:30p IN COSTUME

Oct 10-3/Sat
Birmingham Country 
Harvest of Antiques & 
Crafts

Birmingham 9a-4p

Oct 10-4/Sun
Birmingham Country 
Harvest of Antiques & 
Crafts

Birmingham 10:30a-4p

Oct 10-8/Thur Nat'l Spinnning & Weaving 
Week demo

In front of Ben Franklins, 
Oberlin

10a-4p

*Estimated date/day

2020 LOCO DEMONSTRATION AND EVENT SCHEDULE



NEW	WOOLERY	LINK!!!!			
SHOP	the	Woolery	thru	the	icon	on	our	homepage,			

http://locoguild.com	
OR	use	this	link	and	bookmark	it:	

https://woolery.com?aff=98

LOCO APPAREL NOW AVAILABLE AT BIG FROG!

Welcome to the Lorain County Spinners & Weavers Online Store! 

https://lcspinandweave.itemorder.com/sale 

Purchase these garments online, or stop in at  
Big Frog Custom T-Shirts & More Store to try on 

or buy these garments, where Cash or Check are also accepted. 
Big Frog is located inside Avon Commons, next to Bath & Body, at 35878 

Detroit Rd, Avon, OH 44011.  
Phone: (440) 723-3393,  

IMPORTANT:  Garments are all custom made.  Check sizes as they are not 
returnable.

Medina Spinners and Weavers Guild 
Saturday, Feb 18 - MINI Mentoring Nite! 

Monthly Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of the month, September thru 
May. Social time begins at 7:00 PM Business meeting at 7:30 PM Medina 
Presbyterian Church, 5020 Burgundy Bay Blvd. (off Route 18).   

LOOM FOR SALE 
4 shaft, 4 treadle, direct tie-up.  Older model that has been tweaked for smooth operation.  
Very good condition; a good beginner's floor loom.  36 inch weaving width - 42 inches wide 
x 42 inches tall x 32 inches deep.  It has plenty of metal heddles (no rust). Included are an 
adjustable wooden seat/bench and two reeds (8 dent and 15 dent).  Asking $850.  Cash 
only.  Contact Ann Houser 

https://lcspinandweave.itemorder.com/sale
http://locoguild.com
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The Hines Sheep Co. 
Tom, Beth and Holly Hines 

10735 LaGrange 
Road, Elyria, OH 
44035 
(440) 458-4049 

Fleece of champion 
Columbias and 
Southdowns and Natural 
Sheep (black) Roving, 
skins yarn, freezer lamb, 
jerky.  By Appointment 

Ginko Gallery                                             
  Liz Burgess 
 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH    44074                  
  (440) 774-3117                                           

 Local Artists’ Work,    Studio Space, 
Art  Supplies 

Donations appreciated 
for the kittens.   

President: 

Barb Enos,  benos@oberlin.net


Vice President:  

Karen Long, karen@oberlin.net


Treasurer:

Missy Merril, missle05@yahoo.com


Secretary: 

Elaine Jameyson, 
ejameyson@hotmail.com


Workshops: Sara Twining, saraawt@gmail.com 

Margaret Herrmann- Dreher, herrmann1949@aol.com 


Programs: 

Ann Davies, Aedavies58@gmail.com

Jean Ohlenbusch, naej4037@gmail.com 

Karen Long, Karen@oberlin.net

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Library: 

Pat Serio, midwife@oberlin.net 

Mary Carmosino, mmmcarmo@gmail.com 


Demonstrations:

Chris Strekely,   Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com

Elizabeth Yasaki, eayasaki@gmail.com 


Membership:  

Jean Crawford, Jeancrw8@aol.com 


Sunshine:  

Christine Bruce, christybspinall@yahoo.com


Guild Equipment:  

Julie Bragg, jb76quilts@msn.com


Refreshments:  

Ann Hauser, meandruffy@yahoo.com 


Historian: 


Newsletter/Website:  

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Web-mistress: 
Donna Holmes,

donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com	

Check out FAVA’s website for all 
sorts of classes in Oberlin! 

https://www.favagallery.org 

Ed the Wheel 
Healer 
Maker of Great Wheels 
Mender of All Things 
Spinning 
Ed Rowe 
45485 Hughes Rd. 
Oberlin, OH 44074 
(440) 774-3210 
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